Limestone Community High School Band Booster Meeting

November 16th 2015

The regular meeting of the LCHS Band Boosters was called to order at 7:05 pm on November 16th, 2015 in Bartonville with Terry Miller, President presiding.

Officers present: Terry Miller President, Jeanie Towle Vice President, Heidi Jo Wys Treasurer, Angie Perry Assistant Treasurer, Micki Jackson Secretary, Andy Empey Director, Stevie Rzeszutko.

Members present: Jim Simmons, Randy Cornelison, Frank and Cheryl DeYoung, Stephen Cordes, Troy Carey, Caroline Moore and Shawn Lindsay.

Approval of minutes: Minutes were read and approved. Motion was made by Stephen Cordesand properly seconded by Rich Becker. Motion carried.

Director's Report: Pep band begins Friday November 20th with the drumline only for the Blue and White game, December 5th is the first game with full pep band.

The Holiday is concert is on Sunday December 6th at 2pm, this is a change from the original date of the 15th.

Practice records went home with the students last week.

The Walt Disney World trip will be Spring Break 2017 and will cost approx. \$500 to \$600. We do not have exact dates until the School Board approves the schedule for 2016-17 school year. He would like to have the plans finalized by Christmas Break. Last trip, they enjoyed a few hours at the beach, he would like to add a full day in at the beach this trip.

The Jazz Band will be performing on Thursday for the Senior Citizen Luncheon during 5th hour. The students did a great job at the recent ILMEA performances. The top Jazz Band on Nov 7th consisted of several Limestone students, Concert Band was Nov 14^{th.}

Treasurer's report: Treasurer's report was read by Heidi Jo Wys and Angie Perry.

Current Business

Tastefully Simple: Julia opened another party that will be open until December 5th

Raffle: The drawing will be in the cafeteria on Dec 15th at 7:15. 4 students sold tickets at Kroger over the weekend and sold 2-3 books each and we also received some monetary donations to the band. The winners of the raffle will be contacted and posted on the band's Facebook page and website.

Madrigal Dinner Coat Check: We are asking for volunteers on Friday and Sunday of the dinner to help check coats and dish up the main course. There is a sign up on VolunteerSpot.com or you can contact Micki Jackson at secretary@limestonebands.com.

50/50: We sell 50/50 tickets during the first half on the home basketball games, drawing is at half time. Volunteers are requested for the 2 tables that are set up to help sell.

Stompin and the Savoy: We are preparing to send out letters to area businesses requesting auction items. If anyone knows of a business willing to donate let us know or you may contact them for us.

Winter Concert Refreshments: Heidi Jo Wys will be overseeing this, contact her at treasurer@limestonebands.com. Please bring any cookie donations to the cafeteria before the concert.

Nominations for Band Booster Vice President and Assistant Treasurer are due at the January Booster Meeting. Angie Perry will be switching to Treasurer. Angie and Jeanie will be writing up job descriptions so Stephen can post them on the website.

Adjourn: It was motioned by Stephen Cordes and properly seconded by Randy Cornelison to adjourn at 7:25pm. Motion carried.